PACT monthly meeting - Wednesday 1st February 2017
7.30pm at Peter Simpson’s, 4 Carleton Terrace, Penrith.

Present: 
Directors: John Bodger, Christine Sutherland, Chris Cant


Graham Exton, Malcolm Carruthers, Nigel Jenkins, Peter Simpson 
Apologies: 
Geoff Rockliffe-King, John Johnson, Rosemary White, Virginia Taylor
New Year social

An enjoyable evening. Peter S and John B provided fiendish quizzes, Jordie and Frankie entertained us with playing and singing. Thanks to all who came and shared.
Finance update

A few small donations have been received for kale seeds. Joan Robinson her team have raised £128 so far this year through talks and in donations for bags with another talk planned for Tirril in March. This money will be spent on plants, seeds and compost to help prepare Penrith for Britain in Bloom.

Fairhill Group

Christine asked whether our public liability insurance could be used to cover the Fairhill Group for a stall at an event in Penrith. Apparently this is not possible and groups need to get their own insurance. Christine will forward details of our insurers to those who asked.

Shap Freegle Give & Take – 4th March

All under control but people are welcome to go along and help or just give and take.
Seedy Saturday and Freegle Give & Take – 25th March

Old Fire Station, Penrith. Displays re Community Gardens (Joan?) and polytunnel (Malcolm).

Veg game (Joan?). Give peas a chance/ magic beans?

Christine will contact Lynn Barnes to find out whether she is planning to run an event the same day.

Tetrapaks

It appears that these can be recycled at Carlisle but that EDC are not interested and previously missed the chance to have a free recycling unit. Graham will investigate further – Neil Buck at EDC? Can we find out about biodegradable tetrapaks? John J has also offered to send emails etc on this topic.

What about recyclable coffee cups? Made at Croppers of Burneside?

Carbon footprints

We don’t feel that we can ask people to publicise their own carbon footprint. However if people are taking steps to reduce their footprint we can publicise these. 
Traffic lights

Peter has contacted Patricia Bell on our behalf and she has offered to support us. He will do further research so that we have all the facts before going further. 
Public transport

Cumbria Classic Coaches is now running one bus a week on Tuesdays from Kirkby Stephen to Penrith and back. There is no current plan to run a bus in the other direction for people from Penrith to visit Appleby. Graham is in contact with the support group, now called Friends of Eden Public Transport. 

Penrith Neighbourhood Plan

The Town Council have invited us to send a representative to join the core group considering a Neighbourhood Plan. John B has volunteered to join this group, at least for their first few meetings. Christine will inform Ros Richardson, the deputy town clerk. Graham may also be on the core group in one of his other roles.

Plastics

Are we are going to focus on encouraging shops to provide paper bags or encouraging shoppers to use muslin bags instead of plastic? Possible approaches:

a)
Give away muslin bags in Penrith Town Centre. Get funding to buy materials, get someone to make them. Grant from Cumbria Waste Prevention Fund? Ask scouts to make bags??

b)
Meet with trading organisations, chamber of trade etc, to find out their views and share ours. Find out the pros and cons of paper bags versus plastic packaging.

c)
Meet managers of supermarkets eg Booths.

d)
Liaise with other local sustainability groups and all agree to raise this with MPs.

We will start by trying to meet local independent traders such as David Whipp of Starfruits and the Chamber of Trade. Anyone arranging a meeting will let the others know so that we don’t duplicate.

Next meeting
Wednesday March 1st at White Gables, Wordsworth Street (tbc).

